Hartshead Estate HOMEWATCH committee meeting

Held in the Ashton Rugby Club at 8:30 on Thursday 26th July 2018

Apologies – S. Mistry, H. Diamond, V. Mohandras, M. Glover, Police.

Meeting started at 8:00pm

1. Minutes of the last meeting

Accepted

2. Matters arising
i) Sailesh has made contact with the Facebook organisers (Hartshead Estate Hurst Crimewatch) Sailesh not present to report. We have no problem with any of our members joining this group, as their aims are similar to ours.

ii) Date Protection – Sailesh to report progress with Mail Chimp re organising data protection as recommended by Mark. Again Sailesh is not present.

ii) Gordon Maxwell reported a dangerous drop[ in the valley of the old railway line. Mike Glover was to contact Sustrans. Mike was not present to report.

3. Chairman’s report

The police newsletters received and circulation on-going. Unfortunately only 1000 received, 100 short, meaning no delivery to Nottingham and St. Asaph. Steve arranged delivery of the missing 100. We noted that our meeting dates were published in the newsletter but there was no indication as to whether the dates were for committee or co-ordinator meetings, we hoped the confusion might improve the meeting attendances.

4. Vice Chairman’s report

Nothing to report

5. Treasurer’s report

Approximately £1600.00 in the bank, we are waiting for a statement from the bank to confirm.

6. Secretary’s report

Nothing to report

7. Police report
We thanked our local officers for producing the report below.
Crime stats
(For period of 28th June – 26th July 2018)

	CRIME TYPE
	2018
	2017
	Difference +/-

	Burglary Dwelling
	0
	4
	-4

	Burglary Other (Sheds/Garage/Businesses)
	0
	1
	-1

	Vehicle Interference
	0
	0
	/

	Theft From A Motor Vehicle
	0
	1
	-1

	Theft Of A Motor Vehicle
	0
	1
	-1

	Drug Offences
	0
	1
	-1


The above figures make very positive reading for residents and ourselves. However, please don’t give offenders the opportunity to strike. With the hot weather we are currently experiencing, please remember to lock your doors and windows when out of your property and ensure your vehicle(s) is secure, with no valuables left on view.

Other Business
· Friends of Hurst Cemetery

In the minutes from the last meeting, it was mentioned contact details were required for the lead person involved in the Friends Of Hurst Cemetery. The person to speak to is Alison Hall who can be contacted on

· Newsletter

Hopefully you will have received a copy of the newsletter via either email or a physical copy posted through your door.

As you will have noticed, the layout of the newsletter has changed; most noticeably that it is 4 pages as opposed to 2. If you have any suggestions for content in future copies, please don’t hesitate to get in touch.

· GDPR

You should have recently received an email from AshtonHurst.Ward@gmp.police.uk requesting whether you wish to remain in our distribution list.

We have had a couple of replies back from you, but it is imperative you reply with your name, address and telephone number should you wish to remain on the list. If we do not receive a reply, your details will be removed and you will no longer receive emails from us.

If you have deleted the email, please send an email providing consent for us to continue emailing you, detailing your name, address and phone number to TamesideNorth@gmp.police.uk
We consider the above to be very encouraging and we wondered what the reason for such a remarkable improvement is. Is it a combination of several factors?

8. Website

Mark reported that the website, in its current form, is one year old and is completely up to date. Though he did say that more event information was required.

9. CCTV

Nothing has happened since the last meeting, we are waiting for Mike Glover to report. It was observed that if the current trend in the crime figures continue we have little chance of the council funding any CCTV on the estate.

10. Facebook site

This was covered in “Matters Arising”

11. Any other business

Noting to report

The meeting ended at 20:30

John Richardson

